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House Competition   
TEAM CUP  

ROWLING EINSTEIN FRANK THUNBERG 

208 157 190 162 
 

TEAM READING CUP 

ROWLING EINSTEIN FRANK THUNBERG 

68 76 77 52 

Reading Success  
Congratulations to all readers who have achieved reading merits since 
returning to school. As a school, so far this term we have collectively read 

1,242,857 words.   

 
Follow our exciting learning journey on Twitter: 

@AttenboroughSc1  https://twitter.com/AttenboroughSc1 

Key Events 
 

 
Friday 9th October  

Fiji Day (1300-1500hrs) 
 

Monday 26th- Friday 30th 
October  

  Half-term holidays 
 

Wednesday 4th and Thursday 
5th November 1510-1730hrs 

Parent/teacher Consultations  
 

Wednesday 16th December  
  Last day of Autumn term 

 
Tuesday 5th January 2021 

First Day of the Spring term 
 

May 2021 
Year 2 SAT Assessment 

window opens  
 

Monday 10th-Friday 14th 
May 2021 

Y6 SAT Assessments  
 

Week beginning Monday 
7th June 2021 

Year 1 Phonic Screening 
 (1 week) and  

Y4 Multiplication Tables 
Check Assessment  

(3 weeks)  
 

 

Update from Mr Chapman 
 

This week, as a school we said a sad farewell to Mrs Kopp and Mr Mahmood. Both have 
provided tremendous support to so many during the creation of the ‘new’ 
Attenborough. Mrs Kopp has established numerous links for our school with the local 
German community and school network, in addition to providing fun and memorable 
learning experiences for our learners across a range of subjects and themes. She will be 
entering the German education system as a teacher and we wish her the very best of 
luck for the future. Mr Mahmood has proved himself to be a versatile team member 
who has supported colleagues in a wide range of tasks. His photography skills will be 
acutely missed by all… we would like to wish Mr Mahmood the best of luck in the future 
also. Thank you both!  
 

We have successfully appointed Mrs Nicola Anders as our new Assistant School Business 
Manager. Mrs Anders has a wealth of experience which I’m sure will result in her being 
a huge success working with our Administrative and Site teams in school. We would like 
to welcome Mrs Anders to our team and look forward to her starting with us very 
shortly.    
 

Please remember our school opening time is 0830hrs each day for all year groups. We 
kindly ask that if the school gate is opened prior to 0830hrs by our GGS colleagues, all 
children from FS1-Y4 remain supervised by a parent whilst on the school site until our 
doors officially open promptly at 0830hrs.   
  

Have a lovely weekend all!             

mailto:Attenborough.sbm@modschools.org
http://www.attenborough.school/
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Kingfisher Awards: For outstanding conduct during break and lunchtimes 
 

Friday 2nd October 

  Luca Wallace (Detmold Class)    Alva Piironen (Berlin Class) 

 

WE CARE - Headteacher Award Winners 

Congratulations to the following learners for winning our WE CARE Headteacher Award today…  
 
Friday 2nd October 
Joshua Poland, Joshua Kirkham, Samuel Turuva, Finlay Gilbride, Ashton Nervais and Rose Cunningham   
 

  
Gold Merit Success so far this term 
Congratulations to Ama Addo, Keira Durbridge and Ashton Nervais for achieving their Gold 
Merit Awards (30 merits). As a school we are still awaiting our first Platinum Merit Award 
winner (50 merits)…  

 
 

 

This term’s whole school attendance as of 02.10.20 = 96.8%     

 
 

Class Attendance Awards  
Well done to our FS1 Paderborn, FS2 Detmold, Year 1 Bielefeld, Year 2 Hameln, Year 3 Dortmund and Y6 
Berlin for winning our Highest Attendance Award this week:  
 

 
Week beginning 28th September                          
 

FS1 Paderborn (100%)                               FS2 Detmold (100%)         Y1 Bielefeld (100%) 
 
 
 

 
Y2 Hameln (100%)            Y3 Dortmund (100%)        Y6 Berlin (100%)                                                         

   
 
 

 

 
This year all MOD Schools have updated their software provider for school dinner accounting 
and billing. By the end of next week, we will be issuing School Dinner bills for September 2020 
for our KS2 pupils (Y3-6). We will always endeavour to provide a bill to paying parents by the 
end of the first week of the following month.  

 
Yours sincerely,  
  

 

 

 
Mr. Chapman  
Headteacher  


